WETHERBY TOWN COUNCIL ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

DRAFT MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN THE TOWN HALL ON

THURSDAY 29 MAY 2014
PRESENT:  
Cllr H Chapman (Mayor)
Mrs C Clayton

Cllr C Bentley
Mrs A Herbert


Cllr N Harrington 
Mr J Metcalf (Wetherby

                        Cllr K Knight                                                                    News)    

Cllr A Lamb
Mr E Render


Cllr G Moss 
Mrs A Taylor

Cllr D Nicholson
Mr R Taylor

Cllr N O’Byrne 
Mrs D Ternent

Cllr J Trower (Deputy Mayor)



Cllr J Wardley



Cllr G Wilkinson


In Attendance:  Barbara Ball (Town Clerk)

                           Sally Brown (Admin. Assistant)

Cllr Harry Chapman, the Town Mayor, welcomed everybody to the meeting. 
1.
APOLOGIES

Cllrs Aitken, Brady and Hilditch sent their apologies.  These were accepted.

2.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 30 MAY 2013.
The minutes of the last Annual Town Meeting were agreed as correct.

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising.

4. REVIEW OF 2013/2014
Cllr Chapman reviewed the past year in Wetherby.   A copy of this review was available for all attendees at the meeting and will be attached to the minutes.

5.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
One resident expressed concern about the lack of signage regarding the HGV ban at the bottom of Spofforth Hill.  There used to be a sign there, but it has disappeared.  The Town Clerk will check and take the necessary action.

The HGV ban is in place on Deighton Road, but is not being enforced until the necessary signage is in place.  This should be done in the very near future.

The same resident also commented that the chestnut trees at the corner of Westgate and Spofforth Hill needed trimming.  The Town Clerk told the meeting that this had been done recently, but would look to see if further pruning was required.

Another resident, who lives in Victoria Court, asked if members of the Town Council were aware of the variation of conditions to change the hours of delivery for Morrisons to 4am through to 11pm.  The resident explained the problems that the residents endured with lorries arriving for 6am, the present time, and told members that it was not unusual to have 3 lorries, waiting to be admitted to the unloading area then.  The matter is to be considered at the next planning meeting and the Councillors would take on board the resident’s comments.
The meeting finished at 8.05pm
